Weekly Bulletin



5th September 2025



That new book feeling in Kite Class

Welcome Back! It has been absolutely lovely to see everyone returning to school this week, full of smiles and eager to share stories from their summer adventures! The children have come back excited, enthusiastic, and ready to embrace all the new learning opportunities that lie ahead.

Teachers have already been busy planning an exciting range of trips, guest speakers, workshops, and enrichment activities to enhance the curriculum throughout the year. In addition, our fantastic selection of extra-curricular clubs and activities will begin next week, starting on Monday, 8th September.

Our school value for this half term is **Pride**—taking pride in our work, our behaviour, and in being part of our school community. Already this week, we've seen children showing great pride in their learning, in their uniform, and in the way they treat one another—with respect, kindness, and care. It's a wonderful start to the year!

On behalf of all the staff, I would like to extend a heartfelt thank you for the thoughtful gifts, kind words, and lovely cards we received at the end of last term. After such a busy and rewarding year, your generosity and appreciation truly meant a great deal to us.

We're very much looking forward to another exciting year ahead and to working closely with all our families—both familiar and new!

You're Invited into the Classroom!

We warmly invite you to visit your child's classroom at the end of the school day on **Wednesday**, **17th September**. This will be an informal opportunity to meet your child's class teacher and see where and what your child will be learning this year.

As the children settle into their new classroom routines, we'd also like to take this opportunity to introduce you to our <u>class website pages</u>. These include:

- A dedicated parent page with staff photographs
- Important class information such as PE days and other key details
- An overview of topics and year group expectations

We hope this visit will give you a glimpse into the exciting learning activities your child is experiencing and help you feel more connected to their journey this year.

We look forward to seeing you there!

School Lunches Update

We're pleased to share that children in Puffin, Swift, and Wren classes are once again entitled to a funded school meal every day. Our school lunches continue to offer great value and are designed to support children's health and wellbeing — helping to boost concentration and energy levels throughout the afternoon.

Meal Costs - Please note that the cost of a paid school meal is £3.20.

Booking Meals - To support families with budgeting, you can now pre-book your child's meal up to the evening before using MCAS.

Please make sure to discuss meal choices with your child each day, so they know what to expect.

Dietary Requirements - If your child has a medical condition or special dietary needs, please visit:

www.hcl.co.uk Click on the 'Allergies' tab at the top of the homepage for guidance on how to register dietary requirements.

Parent Information Meeting Partnership for Inclusion of Neurodiversity in Schools

We warmly invite all parents and carers to join us for an important meeting about how we are working to promote **inclusion and support for neurodiverse students** in our school community delivered by <u>Pinpoint</u>.



At the first of two sessions on Tuesday 7th October at 1:30pm we'll be exploring over the sessions **Sensory Processing, Food and Mealtimes, Sleep & Emotional Regulation**.

Come along to:

- ✓ Learn about current initiatives
- ✓ Share your thoughts and experiences
- ✓ Help shape a more inclusive environment for all children

Whether your child is neurodiverse or you're simply interested in being part of a supportive and inclusive school community — you are very welcome – **BOOK HERE**.



Parent Governor Nomination Deadline 4pm tODA – Apply here

Important Announcements

Uniform & Appearance Reminder A polite reminder that children should not wear transfer tattoos, nail varnish, or jewellery to school.

The only exceptions are simple stud earrings and a named watch (KS2 only).

For safety reasons, all earrings must be removed on P.E. days. Thank you for your continued support.

'Lookout' Club Bookings Bookings for our popular Breakfast and After School Club – Lookout can now be made and paid for via our online booking system <u>magicbooking</u>. We accept childcare vouchers. Please remember that Lookout now closes at 5.15pm every Monday and Friday.

School Clubs Booking Clubs will be available to book from 6pm tonight via your MCAS account. All school-run clubs will begin from Monday, 8th September, to view a list of clubs please visit our website or click here https://www.meldreth.cambs.sch.uk/extra_curricular_clubs_and_tuition

Headteacher's Award Congratulations You have been chosen for this Award for		WRITER		Sports Award Congratulations You have been awarded our Sports Award for Magazine and Magazine Sports Award for Magazine and Magazine Sports Award Sports Award for Magazine and Magazine Sports Award Sports Awa	
	Carter H		Sophia A		Alex B
Summer B	Frankie C	Azlaan R	Isla E	Wilfie R	Dexter P
Wren Class	George T	Finlay H	Koray M Danny S	Elis X	Reggie P
	Vinnie L		Otis I		Avery TB

Please check <u>our website calendar</u> for upcoming events and important dates

From the Team at Meldreth Primary School – we wish you well!

ALL SAINTS' MELBOURN SUNDAY SCHOOL OPEN SESSION





COME AND JOIN US

For a taster session on Sunday

14th SEPTEMBER 2p.m.-4p.m.

In All Saints' Community Hall (behind church)